DATE:
TIME:
PLACE:
MEMBERS:

ABSENT/
EXCUSED:

GUESTS:

MOTION:

H 415:

MOTION:

H 585:
MOTION:

SUBSTITUTE
MOTION:
MOTION:

S 1351:

MOTION:

MINUTES
HOUSE BUSINESS COMMITTEE

Thursday, March 05, 2020
1:30 P.M.
Room EW41

Chairman Dixon, Vice Chairman DeMordaunt, Representatives Collins, Crane,
Palmer, Barbieri, Stevenson, Armstrong, Clow, Andrus, Furniss, Nichols, Raymond,
Kiska, Smith, Berch, Green

None

Lindsay Atkinson, IFF; Ron Whitney, Div. of Building Safety; Kate Haas, Kestral
West

Chairman Dixon called the meeting to order at 1:32 p.m.

Rep. Kiska made a motion to approve the minutes of January 29, 2020, and
February 3, and 5, 2020. Motion carried by voice vote.

Rep. Green presented H 415, legislation allowing the Division of Building Safety
(DBS) and Factory Built Structures Advisory Board to pass permit fee savings on to
modular building manufacturers through a reduction of permit fees provided in rule.
This legislation allows the Division and the Board to curtail the buildup of funds in
the factory built structures dedicated fund while retaining a reserve balance. Rep.
Green introduced Ron Whitney from the DBS.

Rep. Collins made a motion to send H 415 to the floor with a DO PASS
recommendation. Motion carried by voice vote. Rep. Green will sponsor the bill
on the floor.

Rep. Armstrong requested the committee return H 585 to the sponsor.
Rep. Barbieri made a motion to return H 585 to the sponsor.

Rep. Barbieri asked for unanimous consent to withdraw the motion to return H
585 to the sponsor. Motion carried by voice vote.

Rep. Barbieri made a motion to HOLD H 585 in committee. Motion carried by
voice vote.

Rep. DeMordaunt presented S 1351. This legislation seeks to enhance
competition and apply standards to evaluate new proposed regulation in the
form of new licensure or registration of occupations. As a three year pilot, the
legislation establishes a licensing review committee. The committee is comprised
of legislators who will review all new proposed regulation/ licensure and make a
non-binding recommendation to the House and Senate. It provides for a universal
licensure process to facilitate reciprocity of licenses between states to help fill
needed positions in Idaho.

Lindsay Atkinson, IFF and Kate Haas, Kestral West, spoke in support of S 1351.

Rep. Crane made a motion to send S 1351 to the floor with a DO PASS
recommendation. Motion carried by voice vote. Rep. DeMordaunt will sponsor
the bill on the floor.



ADJOURN: There being no further business to come before the committee, the meeting
adjourned at 2:06 p.m.

Representative Dixon Jayne Feik
Chair Secretary
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